
Raises	and	lump	sums	-	Sent	out	details	in	email;	CUNY	sent	out	info	on	retirement	
contribution	options.	Deadline	to	change	contributions	is	12/5.	Union	is	not	in	the	
tax	advice	business,	but	an	email	did	go	out	from	PSC	Treasurer	Sharon	Persinger.	
	
Chapter	Meeting	–	Wednesday,	12/14,	3:30-5:00	
APEX	M-16	
New	Committees	-	Health	and	Safety;	Social	Justice	Committee	
Please	RSVP;	food,	drink,	etc.	
	
Health	and	Safety	-	walkthrough	of	Music	Building	
Work	is	being	done	there	
To	report	a	problem,	please	ask	your	department	secretary	to	fill	out	a	work	order;	
please	let	us	know	as	well	so	that	we	can	monitor	problematic	situations.	
Many	improvements	to	Carman	Hall	following	our	documentation	as	part	of	the	
Reclaim	our	Schools	action.	FYI	Office	fixed	after	many,	many	years.	
Leaky	offices,	unclean	air	vents	are	not	normal!	
	
Social	Justice	
Several	campuses	have	declared	themselves	to	be	sanctuaries	through	senate	
resolutions	including	BCC	and	BMCC.	There's	some	question	about	this,	but	I	hope	
our	Senate	will	move	in	the	same	direction.	The	Social	Justice	committee	will	be	
working	with	the	central	union	to	press	Central	CUNY	administration.	
	
Adjunct	3	yr	appointments	
A	large	number	of	adjuncts	are	currently	considered	to	be	excluded	from	the	benefit	
based	on	the	administration's	definition	of	a	department.	It's	a	zero	cost	benefit	
according	to	CUNY.	We're	fighting	back	on	this.	
	
Appointments/Reappointments	–	Deadline	for	most	faculty	is	December	1;	if	you	do	
not	receive	your	appointment	letter	in	a	timely	fashion	you	could	be	eligible	for	
redress.		
	
Prescription	drugs	--	Confusion	around	CVS	Caremark	and	GHI	coverage	
Medications	that	were	once	covered	seem	like	they	may	not	be	at	this	point	
Call	the	PSC	representative	for	Prescription	Drugs:	
	
Jennifer	Melfi	
212-354-5230	ext.	329	
jmelfi@psccunywf.org	
	
Briefly	mention	inspector	general's	report.	
Obligation	to	report	malfeasance	or	conflicts	of	interest.	
	
	


